

Prince George District Teachers' Association #101, 1968 Queensway, Prince George, BC V2L 1M2 office.manager@pgdta.org

Phone: 250 562 7214

Melissa Moroz

Executive Director, Provincial Employees' Association (PEA)

September 10, 2025

Dear Melissa,

The Prince George District Teachers' Association (PGDTA) stands in solidarity with the Government Licensed Professionals who are part of the Provincial Employees' Association (PEA) as you fight for a fair deal for your members across the province.

We appreciate that the more than 1,800 Government Licensed Professionals in BC ensure public safety and provide important services to our communities across the province. Engineers, scientists, psychologists and others deserve wages that reflect the value of their critical work.

We understand the need for your members to earn a competitive and fair wage, as this is vital for recruitment and retention. Without the important work of your members, our health and safety and our environment are at risk.

The PGDTA urges the provincial government to return to the table with an improved wage offer that meaningfully addresses the ever-increasing cost of living in British Columbia.

I had the opportunity to walk the picket line with some of your members here in Prince George last week and will visit again soon. Please know that we support you in your fight.

In solidarity,

Katherine Trepanier

President, Prince George District Teachers' Association (PGDTA)